
 

 
 

City of Phoenix 
OFFICE OF THE CITY ENGINEER 

DESIGN AND CONSTRUCTION PROCUREMENT 
200 W. Washington Street, 5th Floor 

Phoenix, Arizona 85003-1611 
 

LIFT STATION 43 FORCE MAIN REHABILITATION 
CONSTRUCTION MANAGER AT RISK 

WS90501000 
RFx 6000001660 

NOTIFICATION LETTER NO. 1 
SEPTEMBER 16, 2024 

This notification letter shall become part of the Request for Qualifications for the above referenced 
project. 
 
1Q. Can you provide as-built drawings for pipe inside the vaults for vault #1, #2, and Broadway 

vault? 
1A. As-builts cannot be publicized.  To view, email Sadie Thompson at 

Sadie.thompson@phoenix.gov to schedule a time for viewing. Sadie is available between 
8:30 am to 4:00 pm, Monday-Friday.  As-builts can be viewed at Phoenix City Hall, 8th Floor.  

 
2Q.  Can you provide as-builts for pipe/utilities associated with the footprint of the site?  In addition, 

we would like to know the pipe material used and depth for each run. 
2A.  As-builts cannot be publicized. See answer 1A above for viewing instructions. Existing force 

mains are DIP. Barrel 1 is ~13-ft deep, Barrel 2 is between ~13 and ~20-ft deep, and Barrel 
3 is ~13-ft deep. New force main material will be HDPE and similar depths. 

 
3Q.  Confirm, are the existing discharge structures all dry? 
3A.  Existing Discharge Vaults No. 1 and No. 2 are NOT dry. 
 
4Q. Is the existing irrigation canals/pipe crossing at 75th Avenue not being used and could be 

abandoned/removed?  Clarify what is in use and what is not. 
4A. The response from SRP is “the SRP pipe that crosses on both sides of 75th Avenue, at 

Broadway Road are in service.  They may not be removed.”   
 
All other terms and conditions remain unchanged.  

 
 
Heather Roye 
Contracts Specialist  
CITY OF PHOENIX 
DESIGN AND CONSTRUCTION PROCUREMENT 
 
************************END OF NOTIFICATION************************ 
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